                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 20TH MARCH 2017. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn and Vincent. 
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Mr G Hughes (Clerk) and one member of the public.

7.30pm to 7.45pm time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish 
matters.
Ms Mosdell advised that the requested signage at entrances to the footpath between Langbridge and Arreton had not been undertaken, the Clerk would write to Rights of Way. She advised that she had raised funds to undertake action to open the bridleway at Knighton, in order that its use for horses could be restored.
Ms Mosdell also asked about previous action regarding a reduction in the 60mph speed limit between Winford Cross and Springbank, the Clerk would examine past minutes and correspondence.
                                                                              MINUTES
32/17  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
            Councillor Rouse                                                      

33/17  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

           None  
34/17  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20th FEBRUARY 2017.
           On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Earley it was -
            RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved. 
35/17  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for February 2017.
                                     (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2418 to 2422.
36/17   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
            Councillor Earley reported on a residents concern at the limited walking space at the bridge at Langbridge 
            and the time that it is scheduled for the works to be completed. The Clerk would write to Island Roads to 
            ensure    there is sufficient clear pathway for pedestrians and ask that they advise the Sandpit owners to take 
            an  alternative route. It was agreed to ask again regarding the placement of a weight restriction on the bridge 

            and a possible vehicle width restriction.

            Councillor Llewelyn reported on the dangerous pothole in Watery Lane, close to Thompsons, the Clerk 

            would advise Island Roads.

            Councillor Harris reported on an overgrown copse at Webster Way, Alverstone Garden Village. Children 

            were playing in the area and branches were falling onto the roadway, the Clerk would advise the Tree  

            Officer at IW Council.
            Councillor Davison reported on the latest IWALC meeting, the constitution had been amended so that only 

            Councillors could be representatives of their local council. Training courses were to be held on, New 

            Councillor training, Chairmanship, Planning and Human Resources. Councillors Gill Kennett and June   

            Davison were to stepping down as Chairman and Vice Chairman respectively. A meeting was to be held

            with Andrew Turner MP regarding affordable housing and the Youth Service.

            It was agreed to place a plaque on the new bridge at Alverstone to record the Parish Councils provision.
            RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and agreed actions taken..  

37/17   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
            The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence prior to the meeting. It was noted that the next meeting of 

             the Health & Wellbeing Forum would be held at 7.30pm on 30th March at Shorwell Methodist Church Hall, 

             the Clerk would advise Councillor Rouse.
             RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted
 38/17  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
            The following planning applications were considered -

                     1.TCP/12139/A  Linden Oaks Youngwoods Way Alverstone Garden Village. Demolition of 
                         conservatory on front elevation proposed replacement single storey extension new entrance steps
                      2.LBC/32915/A:Spicers Bridge, The Shute, Newchurch, Sandown.

                         Proposal: Variation of condition 2 and removal of condition 4 on P/01699/16, LBC/32915.                      

                         to allow alterations to approved bridge strengthening works.

                      3.TCP/33000: land to rear of Winchfield Cottage, Wackland Lane, Newchurch, Sandown.

                         Proposed demolition of store; proposed holiday chalet.
                      4.TCP/13201/W:Kingsmead Winford Farm Watery Lane Newchurch. Retention and completion of 
                         garage and machinery store including pool house (revised scheme)
                      5. TCP/21350/B:Arkley, Wackland Lane Newchurch Proposed stables
                          RESOLVED 1. To support TCP/12139/A.
                                                 2. In order to preserve the integrity of the listed bridge, it be commented that a         

                                                     weight restriction should be considered as an alternative to bridge strengthening 
                                                     works in LBC/32915/A.

                                                  3. That the following comments be made in respect of TCP/33000.

                                                       (i) That the size of the proposed chalet equates to the size of a house and could 
                                                             be used as a residence.

                                                       (ii) The proposal would impinge on the fire exit of the nearby campsite, giving  

                                                             health & safety concerns.

                                                       (iii) That should the application be approved, conditions be placed restricting it 
                                                               to holiday use only.

                                                   4.To make the following comment on TCP/13201/W –
                                                      (i) The large distance between the pool house and the swimming pool.
                                                      (ii) That IWC officers be requested to undertake another site visit to assess the 

                                                            size of the overdevelopment and check residential occupancy is not taking 

                                                            place in buildings for which there is no planning permission for residential 

                                                            occupancy.

                                                      (iii) The size of the motorhome on site would not allow it to be stored in the 

                                                             stated garage location.

                                                      (iv) If the application is to be permitted then a condition be imposed that the 

                                                             existing garage be removed.

                                                   5. To make no objection to TCP/21350/B.

  39/17  PLANNING DECISIONS
             The following planning decisions were noted –
             1.TCP/12253/P: part os parcel 3600 off Watery Lane, Newchurch. Prior approval for 21.2m 
                telecommunications mast with 3no. telecommunications antennae 2no. dishes   

                and 2no. ground based equipment cabinet. Approved

             2.TCP/32911:Flat 3 Winford Court, Forest Way, Winford. Householder Application Proposed ramped   
                access. Approved

. 40/17  COMMEMORATIVE PLAQUE RE MR COLIN RICHARDS
              Councillor Bevan had spoken with the family of Councillor Colin Richards regarding the placement of a    

              plaque at the Community Garden and they supported the proposal. After discussion it was unanimously 
              agreed to have the following wording contained on the plaque –

             ‘ Councillor Colin Richards, a lifetime of service to this Parish ‘
  41/17  CAR PARKING OUTSIDE OF POST OFFICE
             A further occasion had arisen when Mr Ratcliffe had been unable to open the Post Office due to a car 
             parked outside. The Chairman suggested the distribution of a letter to local  residents advising of the 
             consequences to the Post Office service if the parking space was not available at scheduled opening times,

             and requesting that they refrain from parking there at such times. The Clerk had asked Island Roads re the 

             possible introduction of restricted parking markings.
.            
  42/17  ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
             It was agreed that the Annual Parish Meeting would precede the April meeting of the Parish Council and 

             commence at 7pm.
  43/17  ALL SAINTS CHURCH FESTIVAL
             A letter had been received inviting participation in the event or a donation for the provision of flowers.
             RESOLVED: That a contribution of £50 be granted.
.
 44/17  PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE
            The website had been failing to load certain documents for a period of months, these documents included 

            agenda and minutes.. The Clerk and Councillor Llewellyn had persistently tried to contact the provider by 
            telephone, e mail and by letter, but no response had been forthcoming. A cheque for the annual 
            subscription for the website remained unpresented. After discussion it was agreed to find a new local   

            website provider and arrange cancellation of the unpresented cheque.
            The Clerk advised that he had successfully applied to the Transparency Fund for the cost of a new website, 

            laptop and scanner.

           RESOLVED: That the Clerk approach Mr Liam Thon of Island Webservices regarding the provision of a 

                                    new website and proceed with the purchase of a new laptop which would be owned by the 

                                    Parish Council.
 45/17  PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2017
            It was noted that the deadline for nominations was Tuesday 4th April. Councillor Earley volunteered to take 
            any nomination papers passed to him to the Elections Office at County Hall.

 46/17  DATE OF NEXT MEETING
            The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Wednesday 12th April 2017 in the 
            Parish Hall.
            The meeting closed at 8.52pm.  
                                                                                                                          CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                           12TH APRIL 2017                                  
